
 
 

 

 
 

 

Division of the Budget 
Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

March 1, 2023 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Will Carpenter, Chairperson 

House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 346-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Carpenter: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2438 by House Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2438 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2438 would eliminate the occupational license for instructor-coordinator and remove 

its reference throughout statute.  The bill would remove the requirement that a member of the 

Board of Emergency Medical Services (EMS) must be an instructor-coordinator and instead would 

require a member to be actively involved in teaching initial courses of instruction for certification 

as an emergency medical services provider.  

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2023 

SGF 

FY 2023 

All Funds 

FY 2024 

SGF 

FY 2024 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- ($2,700) 

Expenditure -- -- -- -- 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Board of EMS indicates enactment of the bill would reduce revenues to the EMS 

Operating Fund by $2,700 in FY 2024.  The Board estimates 77 instructor-coordinators would be 

due for renewal in FY 2024, which would generate $2,310 in revenue from the $30 renewal fee 

(77 applicants X $30 renewal fee).  In addition, an estimated six instructor-coordinators would be 

seeking initial certification in FY 2024, which would generate $390 in revenue from the $65 

application fee (6 applicants X $65 application fee).  The Board states that eliminating the 

instructor-coordinator certification would reduce revenue from these applicants by $2,700. The 
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Board notes that eliminating the instructor-coordinator certification could result in additional EMS 

classes being taught and a higher number of individuals seeking an occupational license as an 

emergency medical responder, emergency medical technician, advanced emergency medical 

technician, or paramedic.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 2438 is not reflected in The FY 

2024 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

cc: Joe House, Emergency Medical Services  


